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Human life is like a hard stone. It must be broken little by little until it becomes dust and until all
aspects represented in it are dissolved.

The human stone is the hardest to break because within it has a strength that resists being
transformed or to be ground like the grain.

There is still a harder stone in the human being, that is the stone of the heart, the one that cannot be
broken at once because it would lose all the meaning of its existence. The stone of the heart is
harder because it gets stronger through the feelings it generates, which does not allow it to find the
path of peace.

There are few stones that break by themselves at once. What disintegrates the pride of these stones
is humiliation or sometimes feeling the Fear of God.

There are stones that are so hard and strong that they do not break easily. If this action of breaking
inside does not work in the consciousness, sometimes not even with the instruction received, it then
cannot change, because it strengthens itself and, in truth, misses the Grace of finding a lighter path
of transformation.

Now My Son has His great tool of Light in His Hands, about to break many stones of hardened
hearts. If He gave only one blow, the effect could be intense. If He gave a medium blow, the impact
would have little effect. Therefore, Christ needs some stones to be well destroyed so that pride may
soon die and the soul may find the meaning of its true mission.

There is no hard stone that can resist the blow of Christ. For Him to be able to reign in a superfluous
consciousness the Master must expel with one blow the resistances and extract all of its roots.

The universe knows that resistance is an energy that condemns or that makes the soul suffer
continuously. I tell you, My children, prepare yourselves because the hardest and most resistant
stones will surprisingly be broken.

The Lord tries so that the aspects of life will not drown the evolution of the soul. This way, in
certain cases, the Law of heavenly power avoids more things from being triggered.

Dear children, the effect of a precise blow of Christ upon your hard stones can generate several
consequences and inner movements. The Master knows that a blow of His Hand breaks everything
because it is not a blow of punishment or fear, but it is the energy that will remove the inner and
outer things from their place.

Nobody can oppose this. Therefore, the hardest stones, more resistant and with pride, prepare
themselves to experience a total breakdown of their structures. There is no time for superficial
things.
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Those hearts that know they are resistant and do not manage to change, should know that they will
be helped to unblock human vices. The time for patience is gone, humanity has entered into a hard
and acute cycle of purification.

The Universe of Christ will do all that is possible for His sheep not to be lost, but there will be no
space to accumulate hard stones in the stable of the Heart of the Lord. Everything will be ground,
thus embrace prayer and implore so that you may always be guided.

We thank the repentance of those who do not manage to do so and are humble in asking for help.
Soon they will be free of their own pride.

The scale of the Law has My Immacultate Heart upon one of the scales, My Consciousness
generates the weight of love and purity to save souls.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who awakens you to consecration,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace

 

 


